	Horton Grange Primary Year 5 Newsletter

Autumn 2 in Year 6

	Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to Year 6, we hope you have had a restful half term break. Please make sure your child continues to have a positive time in Year 6 by making sure they come to school on time, in full school uniform, with their book bag and a warm, waterproof coat. The children will continue to receive their English and Maths homework every Wednesday, which needs to be returned by the following Monday. This is in addition to reading every night and learning spellings for the weekly spelling test on Mondays. 
Thanks again for your continued support. 

Year 6 Staff  

	Maths

This half term, the children will be looking at place value of large numbers up to ten millions. They will firstly consolidate their knowledge of place value from Year 5 and Year 4 and will then apply this to more advance reasoning problems. The children will be able to multiply and divide any number by 10, 100 and 1000, round numbers and compare and order numbers including decimal numbers. 
	English

The children will be looking at their first Power of Reading text of Year 6 this half term. They will be looking at the book ‘Clockwork’ by Philip Pullman. They will complete a range of activities to explore the language and plot of the book including role-play, story mapping, role on the wall and debate and argument. They will then have many opportunities to write including writing in role, letter writing and a newspaper report. 

	Topic

This half term the children will be focussing on the Science topic of Living things in their habit. They will be linking their learning back to their topic of Brazil in Autumn 1. They will be exploring the different living things in the Amazon rainforest and thinking about why those animals live in those habitats. They will then start to think about how habitats might change and the affect that this can have on living things. The children will also be able to classify different animals including vertebrates, invertebrates, crustaceans and mammals and will begin to classify other living things such as trees.  
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	PSHE

In Autumn 2 the PSHE topic is health. The children will learn what it means to lead a healthy lifestyle.   

	
	
	MFL

This half term the children will be starting their topic of ‘Yo en el mundo’ Me in the world. They will learn about different Spanish speaking countries across the world and key Spanish festivals. They will then be learning key vocabulary linked to being eco-friendly.  

	Physical Education 

Our topics in PE in Autumn 2 are gymnastics and football. The children will be further developing their skills in football thinking about strategy and team work to advance across the pitch. 
	Music

In Autumn 1 the children will continue using the bamboo tamboos to explore rhythm and pulse. They will begin to create their own rhythms in groups leading up to a performance to their peers.   
	Computing
In Computing the children will continue to look at how to use the internet safely and responsibly. They will then be using different computer programmes to create digital imagery with moving images.  
	RE 

In the Autumn term the children will be exploring the question: Why are certain people, places and times sacred? They will compare different religions and have a lot of opportunity for speaking and discussion. 



